Natural Sciences Chairs Council

January 12, 2009
1:00-3:03 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year: 
Projects Supported by Council of Chairs:   A/C in the PE building, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and potable water for the BI and PS buildings, and update the College website.

Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments, increase international exchanges, increase external grant activity, increase student research opportunities with faculty, open part of the museum, initiate the Scherba lecture series, formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College, seek to establish equipment service contracts.
Approval of minutes for December 1, 2008.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Terry – Dean Carlson and a representative from the Chancellor’s office will be speaking at this year’s CAHPERD conference regarding a doctoral program in kinesiology.
· Roberto – As of December 31, 2008, the college had met its goal for the year and is currently at 105%. The nursing department will be receiving 400+ books as a gift for a collection.
2. Announcements from Administration
· Spring break student trip to Korea – The trip is now booked with 25 students from a variety of departments in our college. Although the trip is booked, we will place additional students on a wait list.
· State building projects stopped – All group II funding and minor construction projects have been placed on hold due to the current budget crisis, including the new nursing building and installing HVAC in the PE building.
· Equipment requests for 2008-09 due by December 8 - $237,011. As of today, all equipment purchases over $500 have been frozen unless it is essential to the department. The dean asked the chairs to refine the requests for those items which are essential and resubmit them to him. The dean also mentioned that all state supported travel and faculty and staff hiring has been frozen as well. Any current faculty and staff searches must be resubmitted with a memo stating why the vacant position is essential to the operation of the department. The dean asked for suggestions on what the chairs thought was essential for travel guidelines. The suggestions were as follows as to who should be allowed to travel:
· All faculty presenting at a conference
· To attend accreditation training

· To attend CSU chairs and deans meeting

· To attend grant workshops

· Faculty driving to PDC to do classroom visits

The dean would like any additional suggestions sent to him. The dean will also check on whether or not state trust accounts are frozen for spending as well. 
· Scherba lecture – Gore declined and the dean will move on to other suggestions.

· Department faculty meetings – The dean would like to attend a faculty meeting this quarter in the departments to answer questions. Please contact Lory to place the faculty meetings on his calendar.
· There are 5 chairs going up for review this quarter and the dean would like the names of the review committee forwarded to him by January 16th.
Action Items: 

1.


Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Winter – John distributed the information this morning. The college is at 106% of target. 
b. Spring – The printed schedule will be available on February 5th and priority registration begins on February 16th.
c. Summer – Schedule build goes until January 30th.

d. Fall 2009 – Schedule build will begin on February 16th. John needs large lecture room needs no later than Friday, January 16th.
2.         Institute of Medicine request for across-the-curriculum instruction on US public health, global health, and basic epidemiology –Ted explained that the Institute of Medicine recommended that the topics listed above be introduced across the curriculum to better inform students. One suggestion was to introduce it as a capstone or general education course.
3.
Verification that students have paid lab fees – The department ASC can run a query that shows all students that were billed a lab fee and which students have paid or not. A registration hold can be placed on the students who have not paid their lab fee.
4.
Budgetary update – The dean will have the budget reductions by January 20th.  He discussed the re-apportioning of the cuts from the departments according to the degree of success in increasing FTES and number of majors.  
5.
Monitoring prerequisites – Lory presented a query that was developed to indicate which remedial math students had enrolled in subsequent courses and then did not pass their remedial course. The dean would like any of the chairs that are interested in developing a similar query to track prerequisites being met by their students to contact Lory.
6
Grant Applications – CSUSB has receive a 2008 Carnegie Classification for Community Engagement in the areas of Curricular Engagement and Outreach and Partnerships.  Only 195 campuses in the US have this designation.  Faculty can use this designation in appropriate grant applications to document our commitment to service learning.
7.
Construction Projects:

a. New Nursing Building – No report. This project has been placed on hold.
b. Observatory – We are moving forward, but there are issues with the plans that are being worked out. This project is going before the Board of trustees for approval on January 27th for approval.
